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FROM THE EDITOR 
 

HELP 
A registration 
computer expert 
is needed for the 
25th Annual Car 
Show.  Registra-
tions need to be 
entered on the 
computer and 
sorted by specific 
information.  We 
need a volunteer 
right away. You 
can call Maryann 
Miller at: 
520-400-3801  
Or 
carnuts@cox.net 
 
A big Thank You 
goes out to John 
Murray for all the 
great pictures in the 
newsletters. 
 
Welcome to the new 
officers of the club: 
Pres. Carol Shelton 
V.P. Jay Lucas 
Sec. John Beckman 

Border Patrol Visit 

CBP  is a premier  law enforcement agency that safeguards America’s borders. Every 

day, CBP  protects  the public  from  dangerous  people  and materials  aƩempƟng  to 

cross the border, while enhancing the NaƟon’s global economic compeƟƟveness by 

enabling  legiƟmate trade and travel at ports of entry. On a typical day, CBP makes 

900+ apprehensions and seizes 9,000+ pounds of illegal drugs. 

Typical Border Patrol ac vi es include: 

 DetecƟng, prevenƟng, and apprehending undocumented aliens, smugglers of 
aliens, and illegal narcoƟcs at or near the land borders by maintaining surveillance 
from covert posiƟons 

 Responding to electronic sensor alarms in remote areas 

 InterpreƟng and following tracks, marks and other 
physical evidence of illegal aliens and smugglers 

 Using cuƫng edge technology, such as infrared 
scopes during night‐Ɵme operaƟons 

 Performing linewatch duƟes, traffic checkpoint opera‐
Ɵons, city patrols, transportaƟon checks and other law 
enforcement duƟes, as assigned 
CommunicaƟng 

and/or giving verbal 

commands  in  Span‐

ish  to  Spanish‐

speaking  illegal  al‐

iens and smugglers. 

 

 

 

Information taken from 
Border Patrol Website 
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Minutes of General and Board Meetings 

All minutes respectfully submitted,  Carol Shelton, Secretary 

General Meeting A 2018 

Board Meeting  March 2018 

Next  
General Meeting 

May 7, 2018 
Breakfast - 7:30am 

Meeting -  8am 
Cow Palace 

The meeting was held at 
the Cow Palace with 56 
attendees.  Also attending 
were 21 of the 22 scholar-
ship recipients and many of 
their parents. At 7:55 a.m. 
President John Murray 
called the meeting to order. 
New Members:  Dennis  
and Bonita Hjerpe joined 
the club.  He has a 2004 
Corvette and a 2015 Cor-
vette. 
Visitors:  Our visitors in-
cluded Pat Nilo’s son-in-law 
as well as Bruce Dean who 
has a 1930 Model A pickup. 

Treasurer’s Report: Arthur 
Mournian gave the Treasur-
er’s Report.  He gave de-
tails of the gross and net 
proceeds from the car 
show.  If there are any 
questions, please contact 
Arthur Mournian.  Arthur 
also stated that the club 
has $2,000 received as do-
nations for scholarships to 
be given next year.  These 
are in memory of Lloyd Mil-
ler, Randy Estes and Butch 
Whitman. 

Car Shows: The car show, 
“Az19” held at Walden 
Grove High School put on 
by the Chamber of Com-
merce was well attended 
with over 120 cars.  Little 
Anthony’s show yielded 
trophy’s to John Stein and 
Pat Nilo. 
Upcoming shows: 
April 7:  7th Annual Kars for 
Kids, Sierra Vista, AZ at 
Cochise College’s Auto-
tech Center.  Address 645 
S. HWY 92, Sierra Vista, 
AZ.  Includes cars, trucks 

and motorcycles.   
April 8:  Quail Creek: Cool 
Car Club 3rd Annual Car 
Show from 11:00 a.m. to 
3:00 p.m. in Quail Creek.  
This is to benefit Hands of 
a Friend, an organization 
providing shelter and advo-
cacy for domestic violence 
victims.   
May 12:  Nickel’s Dinner, 
Rio Rico at 9:00 a.m.  Cost 
is $25 with T-Shirt and $15 
without.  This benefits Rio 
Rico’s Back to School 
“Blitz”. 
2019 25th Annual Collec-
tor Car Show:  Gary 
Ballew and Rich Marsula 
volunteered to assist, or-
ganize and manage our car 
show.  He stated that many 
volunteers will be required 
and that since it’s our 25th, 
it is the club’s desire  to 
have it run smoothly.  Sign-
up sheets will be available 
at future meetings. 
Car Show Posters:  Dale 
Hukari’s neighbor has sev-
eral car show posters.  Be-
cause he is moving, he 
wanted to sell them at $20 
each.  Contact Dale for de-
tails. 
50/50:  The winner of 
$53.00 was John Beckman.  
He donated the amount to 
the club. 
At 8:30 a.m. the meeting 
was adjourned. 

The meeting was 
called to order by 
President John Mur-
ray at 8:40 a.m. with 
Board Members Rich 
Marsula, Lila Szedlus. 
Jay Lucas, John 
Beckman, Arthur 
Mournian, Gary 
Ballew, Del Ham-
mond, Dan McGuire 
and Carol Shelton  in 
attendance.  
All minutes of the last 
meeting and the 
Treasurer’s Report 
were approved. 
New Slate of Offic-
ers:  The new slate of 
officers were voted 
upon.  The new state 
is: President; Carol 
Shelton; VP; Jay Lu-
cas;  Sec. John Beck-
man. 

Special Scholar-
ships:  The $2,000 
received as memorial 
scholarships an-
nounced by Arthur 
Mournian in the Gen-
eral Meeting was dis-
cussed.  These funds 
are in our general 
funds at present.  The 
club will release these 
funds next year 
providing the show 
nets sufficient funds to 

do so. 
CPA Review:  Arthur 
Mournian requested 
that the club approve 
up to $300 for a CPA 
review to make sure 
all our reporting and 
tax implications are 
proper. 
Budget:  Carol Shel-
ton stated that the 
club should have a 
prepared budget.  Ar-
thur Mournian stated 
he would work on pre-
paring one for the 
Board to vote upon. 
Car Show:  Member 
John Hepfer present-
ed a multi-page docu-
ment on Traffic Con-
trol.  It included ques-
tions and suggestions 
for next year’s show.  
John kindly stood in 
for Randy Estes at the 
2018 show and he will 
help with Traffic Con-
trol again in 2019.  
This document will be 
reviewed by Gary 
Ballew, Rich Marsula 
and the Car Show 
Committee 
Meeting was ad-
journed at 9:30 a.m.  

 

 

Meeting 
minutes 



Carol Shelton, President 
2415 E. Overview Ln. 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
520-398-3261 
 
Jay Lucas, V. President 
2193 E. Madera Plateau Dr. 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
916-705-2846 
 
Gary Ballew, Director 
3563 S. Via de la Grulla 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
520-399-9243 
 
John Beckman,  
Secretary, Director 
921 W. Via Alamos 
Green Valley, AZ  85622 
402-681-0786 
 
Del Hammond, Director 
P.O. Box 47 
Tumaccocori, AZ 85640 
520-661-1431 
 
Rich Marsula, Director 
1356 W. Camino del Pato 
Green Valley, AZ 85622 
520-777-7514 
 
Dan McGuire, Director 
150 W. Calle Martina 
Green Valley, AZ  85614 
406-586-3463 
 
Arthur Mournian,  
Director, Treasurer 
5933 S.Meadow Hills Loop 
Green Valley, AZ  85622 
520-269-7587 
 
Lila Szedlus, Director 
Student Coordinator 
1001 W. Rio Guaymas 
Green Valley, AZ 85614 
520-648-7690 
 
Newsletter Editor 
Maryann Miller 
520-885-6630 
 
 
Membership Coordinator 
Wendell Werner 
 
Website & Email: 
www.carnuts.org 
carnuts@cox.net 
 
 
 
 
 

PAGE 3                                                                                                                     NUTS & BOLTS                                                                                          APRIL  2018

NUTS & BOLTS—Club publication of the Santa Cruz Valley Car Nuts, Inc. 
Santa Cruz Valley Car Nuts, Inc. P.O. Box  1216, Green Valley, AZ  85622-1216 

Board of Directors 2018 Scholarship winners 

April Breakfast Meeting 
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    DUES TIME—2018 
It is that time of the year when you are asked to pay your club dues.  Our club operates on a “once a year” system of 
collecting dues.   Your 2018 dues are due in March 31, 2018.  Your dues pay for the newsletter, Nuts & Bolts, which 
keeps you abreast of all the club activities and events.  Your club is a non-profit club and any excess money in the club 
treasury goes to community youth projects. 
Dues are $25 Annually 
 

Mail your check to:                                    Please Print Clearly                    
SANTA CRUZ VALLEY CAR NUTS 
P.O. Box 1216 
Green Valley, AZ  85622-1216 
 
Name:_____________________________Spouse: _____________ Phone: ___________________ 
 
Local Address__________________________________________ 
 
City: ________________________________ State: _________  ZIP: _______________ 
 
Summer Address: _________________________________ Phone: ________________ 
 
City: ________________________________ State: _________  ZIP: _______________ 
 
Email Addresses:__________________________________________________ 
 
Birthdays  
 
Name & Date:______________________         Anniversary Date if Applicable: 
 

Name & Date:  _________________________          ______________________________ 

 
 

Don Joy and Duane and Maryann Miller attended the 
Fords on 4th Car Show.  The day was cold but sunny. Be-

cause of the weather 
the attendance was 
down.  We went to 
our favorite restau-
rant—Caruso’s Italian 
restaurant for lunch.  
No trophies though! 

Fords on 4th 
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May Birthdays 
 

1.  Steve Bottorff 
3. Randy Walters 
3.   Lynn Corrigan 
7. Jan Koldziejezak 
8. Ray Paradis 
10. Carolyn Miller 
16.  Phil Gorg 
18.  Harley Megard 
18.   Pam Medgard 
21.  Sharon Beckman 
22. Dixie Murray 

 
 
 
 
 
 

May Anniversaries 
 

4.  Gary & Cleo Rudd 
5.    Charles & Marilyn  
Schall 
21. Robert & Darillyn Doss 
25.   Sam & Carol Giordano 
27. John & Doreen  
Quattropani 

 
 

 

If anyone has questions or corrections for the 
newsletter, please contact: 

Car Shows 
Little Anthony’s Night shows: 
4/14; 5/4; 5/19; 6/2; 6/16;6/30; 7/14; 7/28 
 
April 14:  DM Classic Car Show   
Info:  520-228-3600  
 
April 28:  Chevy Showdown, Desert Diamond Casino 
Info:  520-437-2481  
 
April 28:  44th Annual Rodders Days PCC downtown campus 
Info: 520-206-4539 
 
May 12:  Nickels Diner, Rio Rico 
 
Check out www.cruisinarizona.com for the latest 
info on car shows around the state. 

For corrections or additions, please  contact carnuts@cox.net 

FOR SALE 
 
 
 
1990 Mazda Miata low mileage, red.   
Janet Haeger 520-396-4572  Contact after 10/27/17 
(10/17) 
 
1985 Pontiac Fiero, 13,000 miles All original Contact 
Marilyn at 520-271-4929 (11/17) 
 
1964 1/2 Mustang  Excellent condition   $35,500  
Contact:  Don Joy at 509-952-7770  (12/17) 
 
 
If your car is listed here for sale and it has al-
ready be sold let me know.  I will be starting 
over with a list of cars and will date them and 
leave them up for 6 months and then take 
then down.  Thanks  Maryann Miller 
 

DON’T FORGET TO CHECK US OUT ON FACEBOOK  
Go to your own Facebook page and type In the 
search bar “Santa Cruz Valley Car Nuts”     

Frank & Siri Diebold 
1065 E. Pecan Orchard Loop 
Sahuarita, AZ  85629 
 
Wendy & Casey Buitenhuis 
P.O. Box 2201 
Tubac, AZ  85646 
 
 

New Member 

 
I would like to welcome Arizona A.R.T. as a new 
advertiser.  I met her when we had our 2005 T-Bird 
seats re-dyed.  We asked for the seats and steering 
wheel to be done and she knew we were taking it to 
the Tubac Car Show, so  she went above and be-
yond what we asked and dyed everything in the car 
that needed doing.  Everything came out beautiful 
and I would recommend her for any of your repairs 
and restorations of leather, vinyl, plastic, carpet and 
fabric. 
 
Maryann Miller 
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Little Anthony’s 

Jon Stein getting a trophy 

Pat Nilo’s winning truck 

The whole group 
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If you would like the story of your car/cars in the newsletter, just email your story to carnuts@cox.net and I will try and fit 
it in the newsletter.  Your articles are always welcome. 

Congratulations scholarship winners 
WOW! WOW! WOW!  What a great early morning on April 2nd it was when members 
arrived at our General Meeting at the Cow Palace.  There seated before us were 21 
of the 22 scholarship recipients and several parents. 
 
Lila Szedlus again outdid herself with an amazing selection of students.  Thanks and 
gratitude go out to Lila and to Norm and Dale Luebke for all the hard work in obtain-
ing the student’s applications, interviewing them and making the final selection. 
 
Members were amazed and proud of the composure the students exhibited.  We 
were happy to have each student make their introduction, state the name of the 
school they plan to attend and their area of education aspirations.  We had well rep-
resentation from the medical field and engineering as well as cosmetology.  Several 
are seeking multiple degrees and most of them are officers in their school related 
clubs.  Many indicated they enjoyed community service.  That was evident when we 
learned that most of the students had assisted us Car Nuts with one or more shows. 
 
Thank you students for your dedication and your desire to work hard for your bright 
future. 
By:  Carol Shelton 

 

Walden Grove Scholarships 
 

Natali Marji 
Mariah Vasquez 
Carson Lopez 
Carolina Velarde 
Abigail Abbott 
Alana Hendrickson 
Brooklyn Montgomery 
Jillian Big 
Kristiana Cutright 
Danielle Dominguez 
Christopher Vuong 
Elizabeth Gallego 
 

Sahuarita Scholarships 
 
Isis Strichland 
Halee Cruse 
Christian Madrigal 
Kirslyn Ferguson 
Ennoby Elizalde 
Mercedes Molina 
Hannah Davis 
Lindzay Baez 
Anja Mazeika 
Sariah Perez 
 
 
 


